
          Minutes 
 Administrative Council - College of Education and Behavioral Sciences 
 Thursday, December 5, 2002 – 9:30 a.m.  
 Dean’s Conference Room, Tate Page Hall 
 
 

Members present: Adams, Evans, Cooke, Crews, Haggbloom, Mikovch, Moore, Nims, Poe, Sikora (for 
Fong), Wagner (for Ecton).  
 

The faculty workload study was discussed.  It was agreed that the information does not accurate reflect 
teaching loads, particularly the reductions for other legitimate activities.   

 
The issue is still not settled regarding full-time non-tenure track faculty contracts.  Being reviewed is the 

possibility of continuing contracts that would not required being readvertised. 
 
The food policy was briefly discussed.  Also discussed was the response to CPE regarding the impact of 

budget cuts. 
 
Summer school 2002 stipends were discussed.  This information should be communicated to involved 

faculty. 
 
Brief comments were made concerning the on-line LME program.  The new brochures on this program 

were distributed. 
 
Dr. Evans announced that he has received promise for a $800,000 grant with the National Board for 

Professional Teaching Standards.  He also discussed the Praxis pass rate and distributed phone cards from the 
NBPTS. 

 
Dr. Evans commented briefly on the quality of students in the LME program. 
 

 As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
  
 
 
 Cathie Bryant, Secretary  


